Board of Education

Special Meeting

July 7, 2005

Meeting Called to Order 7:25PM

Present were:
Susan Smey



Brad Tobin




Martin Hubbard



Paul Varsanik




Leo DiSorbo



Dennis Devonshuk arrived at 7:35pm

Absent:
Andy Mancini



Kim Kreiger



Jim Gildea

No one to speak at public portion.

Mrs. Robinson would like to comment on four things before they go into executive session. 

1. The Entry Plan. 

Under short-term priorities, she would establish relationships with --- facilitate communications with the classrooms. She has been in all the classrooms. 

She would reestablish the technology committee and that is in place and they are meeting regularly. 

She would work with the citizens on the drive to obtain 2000 signatures, she did do this.

She cleaned up the grant funds. The grant funds were not in good shape. No one knew how to draw down the grants. They were not supposed to be in house for more than 30 days.

Developed a budget.

Assist in organization of Central Office. 

Initiate a committee to rework the teachers, the district teachers evaluation plan, Paul  Landolfi is going to head that up. 

Establish ongoing dialogue with the unions. She has not done this yet with all the unions.

Work with principals to establish school improvement goals. She just finished evaluating and meeting with principals, they brought her their teacher evaluation plans. Their five-year goals are in there and she gave them additional goals.

Many of the teaching strategies in the district are very traditional and she was told that the teachers, when they were asked to go to workshops they were denied. She changed that right a way. There are certain workshops that she wants teachers to go to. Her goal was to increase the teacher’s awareness, and fill capacity. She had a lot of resistance.

2. Guidance 

There were three focus groups with the High School kids. Most of the complaints were about guidance. The kids gave accounts of transcripts not being sent and other things that went wrong. They said our guidance department was passive, they never sought out the kids, the kids had to seek them out. She has the preliminary report of the Middle School counseling program by the two consultants hired, and the High School counseling program. The essence is in the last two pages. One of the things that come out loud and clear is they are spending at least two thirds of their time on administrative tasks. There is no time being spent on student planning. Individual planning means they sit down with the student’s grade seven on, and start talking about their career goals, and keep track of them every year. She is in the process of contacting the three counselors and she will bring them in two days in August. She wants to realign the job. They are doing a lot of Special Ed work and that’s taking away from the work they need to be doing. She wants to come out with a new guidance program. We will rewrite the job descriptions and rewrite their evaluations. The currant evaluation is not appropriate to what we want them to be doing and we will hold their feet to the fire. 

3. Where we stand on Diane Raymo’s report.

 Monthly reconciliation with City - Pending approval by the City in a meeting on 7/8/05 will be investigated. We are all set, but there are no procedures in place.

There were a lot of PO’s that were old and the money is sitting there. You’ve got money caught up in the encumbered PO. We’ve set up a process for reviewing PO’s make sure the money has been spent after 90 days. 

The procedure
manual will have to be contracted out maybe with Diane. 

Fixed asset system is done.

Activity Fund accounting still has to be taken care of, that will be one of Ron’s top priorities. 

Human resource system has been installed.

Scholarship fund letters are being sent to all the people who had long term scholarship funds. Everything is being updated.

General Accounting procedures - trying to work with the City to get everything in place. We were trying to get everything in place for July 1, 2005, but there is nothing in place yet, we are ready on this side but not on the City side.

We are encumbering the entire salary line for the whole year.

There was a statement in the paper saying the excess ECS money is going to be applied to the rent. It might not be so. In the City charter there is a notation that says any money that is not used by the Board of Ed, does not have to be returned to the City, as long as the money was granted in the original budget. HB6989 was passed; it says that if the City does not return the excess ECS money to the school district they could pay a penalty that is double the difference. 

Art teacher position has not been filled yet.

4. Technology

Steve Anderson took pictures of problems with the computer system, so many things have been geri rigged.  It will take $250,000 to fix we have about $140,000 left in our budget. There was an infrastructure grant out last fall and ACES wrote the grant for $34,000. When they read the grant it did not receive enough points to put it at the top of the list. The shame is had the audit been done prior to the grant we would have put it in for $250,000 and it might have gone to the top of the list. 

Motion to move into Executive Session then adjourns, by Leo DiSorbo and second by Paul Varsanik. All in favor       

Respectfully Submitted,

Marcy McGuire
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